
The Engadine Public School 

WARATAH 

Dear Parents  

 

Grandparents’ Day 

Estimates suggest the crowd was over 300 at peak times at last week’s 

Grandparents’ Day. The size of the crowd had us scrambling all day to 

locate more chairs. Tea, coffee and cake started the day for our  

visitors. Thank you to everyone for all their cake donations. 

 

Following refreshments, the crowd moved down to the lower play-

ground for our Book Parade. What a colourful scene it was as 

Cinderellas, pirates, assorted Harry Potter look-a-likes (and the list 

goes on) paraded. Not to be left out, a large number of our  

pre-schoolers marched around accompanied by older brothers or  

sisters or grandparents. What a wonderful sight!  A feature of the  

parade was performances by the school’s combined dance group and 

the tap group. I must say that performing on an asphalt playground is 

not an ideal environment. Well done everyone! 

 

Following the parade, it was off to the hall for a concert. Featuring 

acts from each Stage, the concert began with Kindies singing up a 

storm. Stage 1 sang a great song about books and Stage 2 had two 

great poems, the first about Grandmas and the second about walking 

with Grandpa.  Bringing a lot of energy to the stage were our  

delightful students from K-6C with the  Gangnam Style Dance.  Stage 3 

entertained us all with a great tongue in cheek song  titled “You can’t 

push Grandma off the bus”. 

 

Sales of books in the Library, along with sales of art nic naacs from the 

Giza’s studio, were also going gangbusters - what a day! Thank you to 

everyone: the students, the staff, P&C and most of all, our  

super wonderful community! 

 

It was lovely to see Miss Crutcher at the parade. Miss Crutcher will be 

returning to work next year after a lengthy period of leave. 

 

Spending Spree  

Last month our P&C donated $10,000 to the school. Well have we 

had fun spending money? 

 

Sorely needed softfall for the play equipment was purchased, delivered 

and spread. Our literacy team made short work of purchasing  

dditional reading resources for both mainstream and support classes. 

The technology committee moved quickly to purchase additional  

netbook (laptop) computers and a WAP (wireless access point) and 
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CALENDAR 
2012 

November 

27 Combined Scripture  
 9.30 - 10.10am in Hall 
 

December 

4 Variety Club Exc - Unit 

5 Yr 6-7 High School Day 

6 Thank You Morning Tea 

6 Carols 

6 Last day Uniform Shop 8.30am 

7 Reports go home 

7 Last day Banking 

10 Yr 6 Musical Dress Rehears 

11 Presentation Day Assembly 

12 Eng Youth Service 2.30pm Yr 6  

13 Yrs 6 Musical 

14 French Class Demo 8.30am 

17 Fun Day Yrs 3-6 &  
Funarama Yrs K-2 

18 Yr 6 Farewell 

19 Pupil’s Last Day 

19 Yr 6 Farewell Assembly 

20&21 Staff Development Days 
 
 

2013 
Term 1 

January 

29 Staff Development Day 

30 Students Yrs 1—6  Return 

30 Kinder Best Start 

31 Kinder Best Start 
 

February 

1 Kinder Best Start 

4 Kinder’s First Day 

20 Swimming Carnival 
 

March 

12 Interrelate 6pm/7.15pm 

28 School Photos 

 

 

Engadine Public School supports 

 the Sydney Region White Ribbon Project. 
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spending is underway on the purchase of tactile  

resources which will be a great support for students 

who suffer from anxiety. Included in the P&C  

donation is an amount for line marking. This  

expenditure has been put on-hold until after a new 

section of asphalting is completed, hopefully, during 

this week. 

 

Parent Helpers’ Morning Tea  

We will be holding our Parent Helpers’ Thank you 

Morning Tea on Thursday, 6 December. Individual 

invitations will be sent home shortly. Should your 

invitation fail to turn up, please join us if you can in 

the Library with the morning tea commencing at 

11.30am.  

 

Uniform 

It is most pleasing to see the uptake of the new 

school hats. They certainly appear to be  

withstanding the wear and tear of living with a  

student rather well. We still have a number of  

students who are wearing black baseball style hats. 

These are not uniform and parents are asked to  

ensure their children are wearing correct uniform 

each day. At school, we are trying to establish a hat 

wearing habit.  The perils of skin cancer are well 

known. Just this week, it was announced that 7 out 

of 8 diagnosed cancers are skin cancers. 

 

 

It is hard to believe 

Term 4 is rapidly approaching an end. As always 

with the end of the year, there are a number of  

activities on the go. Year 6 students have their  

musical night coming up “The Big Bad Musical” 

along with their farewell dinner and farewell  

assembly. All grades have a fun activity day booked 

in on 17 December. Our presentation day is  

Tuesday, 11 December.   

 

Shortly, a note outlining 2013 pre-requisites for each 

Stage will be sent home. This will allow you take  

advantage of the “Back to School Sales” later in  

January.  

 

Student Reports 

Individual student reports will be sent home on  

Friday, 7 December. These reports reflect student 

performance in second semester (Terms 3 & 4). 

 

Leaders Election 

After listening to speeches made by the 20  

candidates,  the students cast their vote last  

Thursday. The speeches were all of a high standard 

as the candidates pressed their suitability and  

aspirations to be a leader.  After the announcement 

of the successful candidates (due early this week)  

interviews will be held to determine our Captains 

for 2013. 

Ron Pallas 

Principal 

CONT’D FROM THE FRONT COVER CONT’D FROM FRONT COVER 

FRENCH LANGUAGE CLASSES 

We are seeking to resume our French language programme in 2013 

with a new supplier, LCF Fun Languages www.lcfclubs.com.au.  

To assess the level of interest, we invite you to attend a demo lesson at 8.30am, 

14 December in the library. The lesson will last for 30 minutes; parents are 

strongly encouraged to attend with their children and ask questions at the  

conclusion of the lesson. The approach used is specifically aimed at children  

and provides a French immersion environment. The  anticipated cost will be $12 

per lesson (for 1 hour). Should there be sufficient interest, lessons will  

commence in 2013 on Friday  

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=4ca678db66fc492c95e5882ed9133b0e&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.lcfclubs.com.au


 Merit Tahli KD 

 Owen KD 

 Linken 1M 

 Harry 1M 

 Anna  1-6E 

 Ming 1-6E 

 Elsa 1-2S 

 Sunny 1-2S 

 Bayden 2RW 

 Sophie 2RW 

 Camryn 3-6M 

 Dylan 3-6M 

 Alicia 3CR 

 Samuel 3CR 

 Ayda 4W 

 Tom 4W

 Joel 4-5D

 Alaska 4-5D 

 Tom 5-6D 

 Jacob 5-6D 

  
  

 

  Silver Ben KP 

 Parker KP 

 Aaron x 2 K-6C 

 Emily K-6C 

 Charlie 1M 

 Jazmine 1-2S 

 Georgia 2RW 

 Jade 2RW  

 Emily 2RW 

 Alicia 3CR 

 Brodie 3CR 

 Drew 3CR 

 Alan 3CR 

 Jessica 4-5D 

 Dylan 5-6D 

 Jacob 5-6D  

  

Gold Brodie K-6C 

 Logan 1-2S 

 Chris 3CR 

 Maddison 3CR 

 Justin 3-6M 

 Ryan 5-6D 

AWARDS 

EPS Silent Auction 

Commencing Monday, 26 November 
Works on display in the foyer. 
 
Own an original EPS artwork. It’s as easy as making a bid through 
the Office by phone or in person. 

 

These pieces will be available for a very limited time only 
and just in time for Christmas!  See the details in the note going 

home on Monday. 

Awards Process 
Please hand in your awards folders to the Office as soon as you are eligible for a Silver Award.  

When you have 3 Silver Awards you then hand them all back in within the folder to receive the 

Gold Award at the following Assembly.  You will be phoned by the Office when your child is  

receiving an award to advise the date.  If you are expecting your child to receive an award but 

have not been contacted please phone the Office on 9520 8559.  Often folders are sent to 

school but do not make it to the Office until just before the Assembly on Tuesday afternoon! 

 

Please have all folders into the Office by Monday lunch at the latest so awards can be prepared 

and parents contacted in time for assembly.  The last day for 2012 Silver/Gold awards to be 

processed in time for the last assembly is Monday, 3 December (no Silver/Gold Awards are 

presented at the Presentation Day Assembly the following week—11 December). 



Uniform Shop 

NEXT OPEN  
6/12  

from 8.30am—9.30am.     

  
Last day for 2012  
orders is Tuesday,  

18 December  
(if stock available). 

 
First week back 2013 
orders can be left at 

the Office and will be 
filled asap. 

 

FROM THE OFFICE  

Payments 

We are currently collecting for:  

Variety Club Excursion - $20 DUE BY 27 NOVEMBER 

End of year activities    - $12 DUE BY 7 DECEMBER 

 

Please Note:  Due to the end of the school 

financial year, payments will not be processed 

until the beginning of December.   

Receipts will be forwarded asap. 

Last Banking 

7 December 2012 

Christmas Carols 

Thursday, 6 December.  
6.30—7.45pm 



Every child deserves to feel the joy, happiness  

and warmth of Christmas 

Christmas is one of the most stressful times of year for many families but for those 
living in poverty, stress during the festive season has a much greater negative im-
pact on children’s lives. 
 
When you buy a gift or make a cash donation for Barnardos Gifts for Kids you are 
giving a child not only some Christmas cheer, you are also giving them hope. Hope 
for a brighter future. Hope for a life that can be without abuse or neglect. Hope that 
they can and will be supported and nurtured. And most of all, the knowledge that 
someone cares.  If you would like to donate a gift you can leave it at the School Office. 

 

Gift Guidelines 

So we are looking for brand new, unused 

toys. We prefer not to get stuffed toys like 

teddy bears due to safety reasons. Please 

also exclude toy guns, knives and swords. 

For more information about Barnardos 

Gifts for Kids Campaign visit 

www.giftsforkids.org.au or contact the 

Barnardos Gifts for Kids Coordinator 

at giftsforkids@barnardos.org.au or phone 

(02) 9218 2300 

www.sgcc.edu.au 

Tel:  9528 3344 

COLLECTION DATE  
6  DECEMBER 

Featuring  
Mrs MacAlpine 







Swimming  

Carnival 
 

Wednesday 

20 February 2013 

LIBRARY 

Missing Books 

Please return any 

school library books.  

There are quite a lot of books that 

have not been returned.  Could you 

please check at home. 


